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August 13, 2020 

 

 

 

Tara Bollman 

1064 Bush Avenue 

St Paul MN 55106 

 

HAND-DELIVERED BY VB STAFF 

 

 

Re: Remove or Repair for property at 1064 Bush Avenue 

 

Dear Ms. Bollman: 

 

A legislative hearing was held on August 11, 2020 and we have made attempts to reach you by 

phone at 651-503-9546 to conduct a remote Legislative Hearing and was not able to reach you.  

We tried to contact Daniel Weckman as well.  Ms. Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing 

Officer has reviewed the matter and will recommend to the City Council that this building be 

removed within 15 days with no option for repair.  If the building is demolished by the City, the 

costs will be assessed to you as the owner of record. 

 

If you wish to contest to this recommendation and give live testimony remotely at the City 

Council Public Hearing on September 9, 2020 between 3:30 p.m. and 5:00 p.m., please contact 

me at 651-266-8563 or Councilhearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us to let our staff know before noon.  If I 

don’t hear from you, I will assume you are not appealing further. 

 

If you have any further questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

cc: Steve Magner 

 Joe Yannarelly 

 Vicki Sheffer 

 Reid Soley 

 Zong Vang, HRA/PED via email 

 City Attorney’s Office, 400 City Hall, St Paul MN 55102 (interoffice) 
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